
House Committee on Rules 
 
 

Representatives Chris Garrett, Wally Hicks, Val Hoyle, Phil Barnhart, Vicki 
Berger, Michael Dembrow, Paul Holvery, Bob Jenson, and Bill Kennemer: 
 
 
Please accept this as testimony for the hearings on this bills scheduled for 
Monday, March 18th 2013, at 3:00 pm. 
 
 
HB 2738:   I am a constituent of Rep. Paul Holvey and I am quite offended he, 
along with Rep. Phil Barnhart and Rep Harker would support such a bill as to 
take away our rights to elect the basic party official – a precinct committee 
person - at the local level as will happen in this bill.  To prevent the election of 
any official at any level is an attack on our Republic.  Vote NO. 
 
HJR 32:  Removing county clerks from elective office; to prevent the election 
of any official at any level is an attack on our Republic.  Vote NO. 
  
HB 3304: Creates another government agency whom is not accountable to the 
citizens and takes local control over the county clerk away from the county.  
More and more government appointed committees and agencies are being 
formed which have the power to spend our tax dollars without being 
accountable to the people paying the taxes.  This is taxation without 
representation.  Vote NO. 
 
 
Becky Lemler, Precinct Committee Person 
89584 Demming Rd 
Elmira, OR 97437 
 


